
  Nether Green Junior School Newsletter       Date 20th September 

24th  
September Y6 Trip to Encliffe Park 

28th 
September 

Cross Country Race 1   
High Hazell’s Park    
8.30am - 12.15pm 

October Black History Month 

3rd         
October 

Y3 visit to Creswell 
Crags 

3rd 
October 

Y5/Y6 Tag Rugby 
Handsworth Grange 

4th         
October Y5 visit to Jorvik 

8th        
October 

Y3/Y4 Reading 
Workshop, 5.30pm 

9th        
October 

Y5/Y6 Maths Workshop, 
5.30pm 

10th       
October 

Hello Yellow Day   
Mental health 

awareness/fundraising 

11th      
October  Y5 Viking Day in school 

14th - 24th 
October Y6 Bikeability 

w/b 14th     
October 

Y3 SEND Review 
Meetings 

15th    
October 

Y5 Viking Assembly 
2.45pm 

18th    
October 

SEND Family 
Communication 

Workshop                     
9am - 10.30am 

w/b 21st 
October 

Y6 SEND Review 
Meetings 

23rd & 
24th 

October 

Parent/Carer Evenings                               
(10 min appointments) 

Message from the Headteacher Key Dates 

I am pleased to present our first official newsletter of the year, offering 
a comprehensive overview of recent developments. From curriculum 
updates to essential information regarding safeguarding, SEND  and 
council initiatives, there's something for everyone. We understand that 
everyone has specific interests, so please feel free to select the 
sections that are most relevant to you. We hope you enjoy looking 
through this expanded newsletter and learning about all the wonderful 
things happening in school. 
 

We have a selection of photographs showcasing the exceptional work 
our pupils have been undertaking in each year group, as well as images 
of our newly installed playground markings. These additions have 
given the playground a lift and provided our children with even more 
opportunities for creative play. 
 

In our assemblies this week we explored the fascinating language of 
the half-term: Ga. You can learn more about it in our special feature. 
We also hosted an exciting celebration assembly, with highlights 
available on page two of this newsletter. Additionally, Mrs Thorlby 
gave an inspiring talk about the International Day of Peace, 
highlighting its strong connection to respect, tolerance and the 
importance of positive attitudes and behaviour. 
 

On Tuesday evening, our PTA had their first meeting of the year. I 
would like to extend a warm welcome to our new members. Please 
stay informed about upcoming PTA events and consider joining us if 
you are interested in contributing further to our school community. 

Office Messages 

• A polite reminder for parents/carers of Y6 children - please give your 

consent, via ParentPay, for your child to take part in the visit to 

Endcliffe Park on Tuesday 24th September.  

• We have a growing amount of lost property in school. We do try our 

best to reunite any lost items, however this can be a difficult/time 

consuming task.  To help us, we politely ask that you label your 

child’s clothing clearly with their full name and class.  Thank you. 



   Well done to Bella C who gained a Grade 4 in violin! 

   We have a large number of children who play in the U9 and U11 

Hallam Cricket teams. On Sunday 15th September, the children were 

invited to a special awards ceremony to celebrate another successful 

year. All children received a medal for their dedication to the club and 

their achievements were recognised and celebrated in assembly. 

It is worth noting that Hallam have a growing girls’ team, so if there are 

any girls interested, Hallam always welcome new players. 

Achievements Outside School 

             Attendance 

Please ensure that your child is on time for school. Children can be brought 
into the yard from 8:40 am. Learning in school starts at 8:50 am. 

Our attendance this week was 97.7% 

Our pupils will be encouraged 
to: 
 

• Be polite and well-mannered 

• Value themselves and other    
people 

• Be respectful, tolerant and 
caring 

• Have mutual respect and 
tolerance for all, including those 
with different faiths and beliefs 

• Respect our school and its 
environment take an interest in 
their community, country and 
the wider world. 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Winners 

Congratulations to: 

 Y3BB, Y5JE and Y6HK  

Every week, we will highlight the 

class in each key phase with the 

highest attendance.  

Special Mentions 

 Ellie - Y3BB              Harvey - Y5KL 

Safiya - Y3MC           Amy - Y6HK 

Hugo - Y3PW             Essie - Y6JC 

Aida - Y4TH  Y6OS - Jemima 

Eleonore - Y4JH          Iva - Y4NH 

Eve & Oscar - Y5JE 

Lola - Y5KB 

This Week’s Awards 

Focus Value - Respect 

Y4JH - Alex   4NH - Henry  

Y5KL - Harvey   

Y6JC - Nathaniel   

Y6OS - Lara & Florence 

Y6HK - James and Harriet 

The following children 

achieved an award for 

TTRS this week: 



 

Our New Playground Markings! 



  Community 

Eco Ambassadors 

Listening to music is fundamental to musical 

understanding. By learning to listen critically, 

our children will not only expand their 

musical horizons but also gain a deeper 

understanding of how music is constructed 

and the impact it can have on the listener. 

Listening to a broad range of music also helps 

develop other areas of musical activity, 

including composing and performing.  

Therefore, each half term we focus on a 

‘music of the half term’ which is explored 

through assemblies and further listening 

opportunities.  

This half term we will be focussing on 

Country music, exploring a wide range of 

performers from Dolly Parton to Beyoncé!  

We will look at the way country music often 

tells a story and will be linking this to 

thoughts about transition, as the children 

settle into their new classes.   

 Welcome to the first Eco Ambassadors bulletin of the year.  
We are looking forward another year of making Nether Green 

and the surrounding area more environmentally friendly. 

Who are the Eco Ambassadors? 

The Eco Ambassadors team at NGJS is made up of two children 
from each class, including the Integrated Resource, who are 
passionate about protecting our environment.  The team is led by 
Mrs Wing.  

Last year, highlights included: a successful litter campaign to 
reduce litter in the school grounds, a local area litter pick, a Waste 
Week campaign to collect and recycle batteries and planting 
flowers and plants to improve biodiversity. We are looking 
forward to recruiting our new Eco Ambassadors this year and 
starting some new and exciting projects. Children will be told how 
they can put their names forward in assembly. 

Eco Dates for your diary 

As part of our news updates, the Eco Ambassadors often 
highlight national initiatives. This month, it is World Cleanup Day 
on the 20th September and World Rivers Day on the 29th 
September. Why not collect some litter when you are out and 
about in the next few weeks? If you do, the Eco Ambassadors 
would love to hear about it. 

Each term we select a different language for the pupils to learn greetings 
and basic phrases in. We choose languages which represent our school 
community. At Nether Green, we feel it is important to give bilingual 
children the chance to demonstrate their language skills, as well as have 
opportunity to share details of their family’s country and culture. 
Language of the Half-term also allows monolingual English speakers to 
encounter and learn to speak a variety of languages.  
 
All teachers embrace the selected language of the half-term and actively 
encourage the children to say good morning, good afternoon and 
respond to simple yes/no questions in the given language. 
 
The chosen language for this half-term is Ga. 
Ga is one of about eighty languages spoken in Ghana, in and around the capital Accra, by the Ga people. There are 
also some speakers in Togo, Benin and Western Nigeria. 

Language of the Half Term - Ga 

Music of the Half Term 



Safeguarding  

Community 

Last week in assembly, Mrs Thorlby explained to the children which members of staff make up the school’s 

safeguarding team.  

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Thorlby. 

We have three Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads (DDSLs): Mr Allen (Head teacher), Ms Bedford (Learning 

Mentor) and Ms Musgrove (Senco and Assistant Head). 

Our designated governor with responsibility for safeguarding is Mr Ian Owen. 

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people. We ensure that 

consistent effective safeguarding procedures are in place to support families, children and staff at this school. 

Children are encouraged to report anything they feel unsure or uncomfortable about. They know that they can 

report ANYTHING to ANY adult they feel comfortable with.  

If you have concerns about the wellbeing or safety of a child, please contact the office to speak with one of us. 

SEND & Inclusion 

SEND and Inclusion   

It was lovely to see parents and carers at the coffee morning on Monday. If you were unable to attend but would 
like to meet Ms Musgrove, please e-mail senco@nethergreen-jun.sheffield.sch.uk and she will be in touch. 

The next coffee morning will take place on Thursday 28th November. Please pop the date in your diaries.  

SEND Reviews 

This term’s SEND review dates are listed below. Please note that it is extremely difficult to rearrange reviews so 
we would be grateful if you could endeavour to make your allotted time. We are able to hold the reviews over 
Google Meet if it is easier for you – just let Ms Musgrove know. If your child is in Y3 and you saw the SENCO in 
your last school, you will be invited for an initial meeting. If you think you should have been given an 
appointment but haven’t received one, please e-mail Ms Musgrove. You will receive your allotted time slot 
approximately 3 weeks before the review date. 

Y3 SEND Reviews – Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th October 

Y6 SEND Reviews – Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd October 

Y4 SEND Reviews – Tuesday 5th and Wednesday 6th November 

Y5 SEND Reviews – Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th November 

Games and Fidgets 

We are always on the hunt for pre-loved games and fidgets. If you are thinking of having a clear-out at home, 
please consider donating any unwanted games and fidgets to school. We can guarantee that they will be well-
loved by our children! 

Here are some of the things we collect for our children: 

• Fidgets – e.g. spinners, poppits 

• Rubix cubes (of any shape or variety) 

• 2 player games – e.g. Guess Who, Connect 4, Chess, Draughts 

• Jigsaw puzzles – between 100 and 300 pieces 

• Construction toys – e.g. Knex, Magnetic Tiles (but not Magnetix due to health and safety reasons) 

• Card games – e.g. Snap, Pairs, Uno, Monopoly Deal, Dobble. 

If you would like to donate anything, please label it for Ms Musgrove and drop it in to the school office.          

Thank you. 

mailto:senco@nethergreen-jun.sheffield.sch.uk


 On Friday 18th October, Nether Green Junior School is hosting a Family Communication Seminar which will be 

delivered by Sheffield Parent Carer Hub. Parents of children attending Broomhill Infant School, Nether Green 

Infant School and Nether Green Junior School are warmly welcome to attend. 

The seminar will take place from 9:00am – 10:30am and refreshments will be provided. 

We would be grateful if you could confirm your attendance by e-mailing senco@nethergreen-jun.sheffield.sch.uk 

so that we can provide enough refreshments.   

Family Communication Seminar 

mailto:senco@nethergreen-jun.sheffield.sch.uk


Spotlight on the Curriculum - Reading 

At Nether Green, our aim is to develop a 

love of reading and of books. We hope that 

by ensuring our pupils have time to choose 

and enjoy a wide variety of books they will 

become life long readers. 

The children have made a fabulous start to 

the new school year in their reading 

journey. The library is being well used by all 

of the classes and the children are really 

enjoying both the beautiful space and the 

range of books on offer! The children visit 

once a week and are able to change their 

book there. We are happy for the children 

to take their books home to read. 
 

Our collection of graphic novels and comic style books is, as ever, the most popular section! It is fabulous to see 

the children sharing and enjoying their books. Sports related books are also flying off the shelves. Our fantasy and 

adventure sections are always a firm favourite too. 

 

Our class books this term are: 

Year 3  Stone Age Tales: The Great Cave and  The Great Flood by Terry Deary. This is linked to their project “How 

did life change for people between the Stone Age to Iron Age?”  

Year 4 are reading Who Let the Gods Out? by Maz Evans which links to their project “Who were the Ancient 

Greeks?”  

Year 5 are reading The Riddle of the Runes by  Janina Ramirez which links to their project “Raiders or Settlers. 

How should we remember the Vikings?” 

Year 6 are reading Kensuke’s Kingdom by Michael Morpurgo, a classic children’s novel. 

The children will delve deeply into these novels during their reading lessons. Other reading lessons will include full 

texts linked to the wider curriculum. Pupils will also look at poetry. 

 

Our Y3’s have met their Y6 reading buddies! They thoroughly enjoyed their first buddy reading session. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Year 3 have been learning about the Stone Age.  

 

They worked as a team to order the events into chronological order on a timeline. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learning in Action 

Year 3 

In English, we have been acting out and the re-telling 

the story of Little Red Riding Hood. 



Year 4  

 

 

 

Y4JH had a great time at their swimming 

lesson at Ponds Forge! They all showed so 

much respect and resilience.  

In Y4, we’ve thoroughly enjoyed comparing the great cities of Athens and London in our  

geography lessons. In one of our activities we had to work in pairs to research key  information 

about Athens and London. Then, we created a poster to compare their differences. 



Year 5 

In Y5 we are working on dance in PE! At the end of our lesson, we danced to ‘Dancestar’. It was great fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are also working on The Vikings in English. We are learning to write instructions on the best way to win a      

Viking battle! We did some research on Chromebooks to make into posters! 

 

 

 



Year 6 

 

As part of their topic on electricity, the Y6 

children have been making and testing a 

variety of circuits, as well as drawing and 

then using electrical symbols. 

 

 



Integrated Resource 

 

Some of the IR children went with a group from school to the Move More Event at the 

England Institute of Sport.  

 

 

They had an amazing day joining in with many           

activities including: table tennis, cycling and fencing.   

 

 

The children had support from specialist coaches      

including some who train the GB Paralympic team.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lunch Menu 

 




